
Bi bl i ca l A r cheology    
Tuesday, Sept. 21, 1999, 7:30 p.m. Totino Fine Arts Center, Rm. 115, Northwestern College, Roseville  

Rev. Kenneth W. Long has devoted most of his adult life to gospel ministry, a span of over thirty years in pastorates and 
evangelistic meetings. In recent years he has devoted his life to digging (literally) into history.  

Jeremiah 32:20(NIV) states, You performed miraculous signs and wonders in Egypt and have continued them to this day, 
both in Israel and among all mankind, and have gained the renown that is still yours. Rev. Long believes that this 
preordained form of witness cries out from the earth today as never before, to combat evolutionary and humanistic 
skepticism, by confirming the Bible as the inerrant word of God, deserving of our trust in all matters of which it speaks. It is 
in this context of corroborating signs and wonders that brother Long sees his call to biblical archaeology and exploration. 

Rev. Long formed a company called "Rock of Ages Documentaries" in 1994. Seventeen months of exploration and research 
have produced video footage that is now in the editing stage. More camera work is needed to augment and finish what 
eventually will be at least five documentaries, all, of course, with a biblical perspective. They have a web site called 
rockofages.org with the basic undergirding philosophy to provide a view of human history from a biblical and theological 
perspective, rather than from a purely anthropological one. Beginning with the scriptural assumption of a divine purpose for 
mankind, then showing a sovereign creator, working all things after the council of his own will (Ephesians 1:11 ), 
superintending human past and charting human destiny. You will find here documentation on the recent and revolutionary 
(not evolutionary) discoveries made in many scientific disciplines to substantiate that the Bible is the Word of God, inerrant 
in all matters of which it speaks. This should be an excellent program for everyone of all ages. 
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TCCSA Logo Contest  
Here are the submissions for the LOGO contest.  If you think 
you could have done better, why didn’t you?  We will ask for 
your input at the September Meeting. 

October 19 - Dr. Ross Olson MD - Primordial Soup -- 
Why Is The Recipe Still Secret?  Can a mixture of  
organic compounds in a warm shallow pond, or a hot 
deep-sea vent or a cold inter-galactic cloud randomly 
arrange themselves into what it takes to become a simple 
living cell?  Mathematics and physics say that even a 
small protein molecule could not emerge in 30 billion 
years.  So, don't worry, when you open a particularly old 
can of chicken noodle, you need not worry about being 
attacked by a new life form. 
November 16 - Russ McGlenn, Living Dinosaurs. 

FIND US ON THE WEB
http://members.aol.com/tccsa/tccsa.htm  

Bob Helfinstine, President                      
bobhelf@juno.com 
Dave Johnson, Editor                
david.johnson@netzero.net 
Fred Koestner, Webmaster                              fjk@wans.net 
Russ McGlenn, Adventure Safaris        russmcglenn@juno.com 

N ew C artoonist 
Check out the new cartoon on the back of this issue.  Daniel 
Nuckols, age 13, has submitted some wonderful, thought 
provoking drawings for your enjoyment.  Isn’t it great to see 
young people using their talents in constructive ways that 
glorify God?  Thanks Daniel! 
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Most of our programs are 
available on Video from...  

Lehrke Productions 
8186 Hemingway Ave. So. 
Cottage Grove, MN 55016  

    (651)459-0325 
FAX (651)458-9892 

   

    Schools are starting for another year and we are busy arranging our schedules to meet the needs of homeschool 
co-ops and groups.  There are openings available yet so please contact us right away to enroll your students or get 
information.  We have an exciting year of scientific study planned, that will enhance the knowledge and improve 
the understanding of each student. 
     Contact us for information on local safaris planned for this fall including fossil digs and evening astronomy 
activities.  We also provide special presentations for churches and other groups. 
     Just a reminder regarding the Science Fair in February at Har Mar Mall.  You may want to start planning your 
project now to assure completion on time.  This is a wonderful opportunity to interact with other homeschool 
families and be a witness in the community that the Bible and science are compatible. 

John Nuckols                                                          (612)757-8107 
760 Main ST. N.W.    
Coon Rapids, MN 55448                                jpnuckols@juno.com 

Russ McGlenn “FOX-IN-THE-VALLEY”          (612)434-5047  
14861 Prairie Road             
Andover, MN 55304                             Russmcglenn@juno.com 




